LEPC (Local Emergency Planning Committee)

Wednesday, May 8th, 2013 
7:45  A.M.


The following members were present:  Mike Carter, David Green, Dave Hazeltine, Mark Hartman, Phil Lampert, Jim Lintz, Linda Nelson, Gary Woodford, Ken Irwin, and Rex Harris.


The meeting was called to order by Chairman Lintz at 7:45 a.m.  

 With no additions or corrections a motion was made to approve the minutes of the January 23rd, 2013 meeting as presented. Motion was seconded. Motion carried unanimously.
Mike advised the committee that the underground storage tank removal program was still available at no charge to any interested party. He encouraged the members to refer anyone who might have UST’s on their property to contact his office and he would assist in the referral process to DENR

Tier II Reports
Mike discussed Tier II reporting compliance which is required of any facility that stores or uses chemical at their work place which includes facility plans, chemical lists and locations within the facilities, facility emergency coordinators, and available facility equipment. 
Hazmat Plan

Mike has been working on the yearly updating of the Hazmat Plan.  He encouraged members to review the plan in its entirety. An hour long LEPC meeting will be held on September 3rd for discussion of the plan.  

With no further business, Phil Lampert moved, seconded by Travis Bies, to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 a.m.
_______________________                             __________________________

Chairman, Jim Lintz




Attest: Linda Nelson
